
 

  

 

Oct. 12, 2020 

 

Dear RiverWoods Residents, Family Members & Associates, 

 

I am pleased to announce that we are gradually phasing in reopenings here at 

RiverWoods in line with requirements established by the state and local departments of 

health. Today, I have two updates to share about the campus library and fitness center. 

Of course, with these reopenings, all physical distancing and other health and safety 

protocols remain in place, including our screening process. 

  

Library Reopening 

 Reopening is scheduled for Tuesday, Oct. 13. 

 The library will be open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

 Prior to visiting the library, residents are required go through the screening 

process. 

 As always, masks and physical distancing are required. 

 There is a maximum of 3 residents at a time in the library to ensure proper 

distancing. 

 Returned books will be left on a cart for 5 days before being returned to the shelf.   

 

Fitness Center Reopening 

 The fitness center is scheduled to reopen by appointment only on Monday, Nov. 2.  

 Prior to visiting the fitness center, residents are required go through the screening 

process. 

 In order to give all residents an opportunity to use the fitness center, residents will 

be limited to two appointments each week. This number may be adjusted based 

on need. 

 To schedule an appointment, residents are encouraged to call fitness team 

members Dave or Duane at (570) 522-6176 in advance. 

 

As we move toward these reopenings, please keep in mind that it does not mean we are 

safe from the virus or that the crisis is over. Each one of us has an obligation to exercise 

personal responsibility for ourselves, for our families, for those who serve us and for our 



 

neighbors. If RiverWoods or the greater community that surrounds us should regress or if 

we encounter a new positive COVID-19 case, we will revert to previous measures and we 

will communicate that change with you. As a reminder, all COVID-19 data is updated daily 

at Asbury.org/COVID19. 

  

Please note that these updates and reminders are also included on our community 

operations site here, Riverwoods.org/family-friends.  

  

Thank you for your continued commitment to safety and for abiding by the precautions we 

have in place. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 
 

 

https://m7.tm00.com/r/c-1x-68QQUmGnSq3sEXFb4zTp92g-lnN1q3Enl7YJDv-c92ox6n4.htm
https://m7.tm00.com/r/c-1x-cxIImBjlJ3FY6Qk4rnCd2gZ-lnN1q3Enl7YJDv-c92ox6n4.htm

